MCGILL UNIVERSITY PRINCIPAL AND VICE-CHANCELLOR L. W. DOUGLAS 13th January 1938 My dear President Stanley, Thank you so very much for the king things you say in your letter of the 11th January. I enter upon my principalship with the greatest possible enthusiasm, sincerely realizing that I have a great deal to learn, but I do hope that eventually I may be able to serve so as to reflect credit upon this fine University, and bring no disgrace upon the wider field of educational and academic life in Canada. Very sincerely yours, Fidelity Union Skin SPEECK MFG The President, Dalhousie University, Halifax, N.S.